
WHAT’S HAPPENING AT WWCDTC 
 
7/4  INDEPENDENCE DAY  
7/9 & 10 AKC Agility Trials, Canine Sports Zone, Middleton 
7/16 & 17 Rental—Medallion Rottweiler Club  
  AKC  Scent Work Trials 
7/23  Rental—Alaskan Malamute Picnic 
7/29  Rental—Basenji’s Specialty 
8/5,6,7 Rental—Sandra Ladwig Seminar Camp 
8/23  Obedience/Rally Handler Seminar—4:30 p.m. 
  See information this newsletter 
8/28   UKC Agility Play Day 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 26, 2022 . 
7:00 p.m. 

Program: 
MONDIOR DEMONSTRATION  

WITH CLUB MEMBER MARTY KOENIG 

 ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Bring a sweet treat to share if you wish. 
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4TH Friday Run Thrus—July 22, 2022 
 

4th Friday Run Thrus return to normal July 22, 2022.  
Chris Getter will be looking for volunteers to staff them.  
There is a sign up sheet at club or you can contact her at 
262-370-2059, gettmystic@ yahoo.com.  Volunteer it is a 
fun learning night.   



OBEDIENCE/RALLY SEMINAR: 

August 23rd, at 4:30 PM 

Handlers only – NO DOGS THIS TIME 

Bring your notebook and pen! 

Discussion, questions, demos – approximately 2 hours, followed by a sloppy 
joe supper. 

Topics include: 

- Maintaining attention/focus 

- Wise use of the “fix ‘n’ go” 

- Stop getting NQ’d! 

- What is allowed in the ring? What’s not? 

- Handling competition nerves. 

- Most common handler errors. 

- Use of voice and/or gesture – when? 

Presenter: Sandy Flaaten. 

Sandy has competed over 20 years, gone to the National Obedience Cham-
pionships for 7 years, and currently owns one of the top 10 dogs in the coun-

try. 

Also: Barb Duren will discuss and demo “getting you and your dog from the 
car to the ring”. Barb is a long-time successful competitor and WWCDTC’s 

UKC maven! 

Details: This seminar is FREE – BUT you must register ahead of time so we 
can prepare the correct amount of food; so. . . 

Contact Sandie Perkins at SLPMax1063 or phone 262-470-8750, or see me 
at club. Please, no texts or other esoteric messages. I am electronically chal-

lenged and smartphonephobic. 

DON’T MISS THIS OPPORTUNITY. 



CLUB BITS AND PIECES 
 

A NOTE FROM CHIEF RING STEWRD KAREN SLACK 

 

 
 

"Volunteers are seldom paid; not because they are worthless, but  

because they are pric eless!" 

         AUTHOR UNKNOWN 



OBEDIENCE AND RALLY STUDENTS: 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE 

As Covid issues abate, our obedience and rally classes are returning to pre-
pandemic capacities. Many classes are full or nearly full. In order to get your-
self and your dog into the class(es) you want, please heed the following: 

1. Instructors have first priority to get their own dogs into the classes of their 
choice. 

2. Members and applying members-to-be come next on the priority list. 

3. Kelly Rehwoldt continues to be in charge of class registration. He loves to 
receive your registration forms ON OR RIGHT AFTER THE OPENING DATE 
listed on the form. You can mail the form to him or place it in his folder, which is 
located in the rack behind the kitchen door. 

4. Anyone who has 3 unexcused absences (“no show”) OR who misses 5 
classes for any reason during the current session will have to go on a waiting 
list for the following session; they will NOT get into the next session’s classes 
unless those classes do not fill. The reason the Board of Directors has adopted 
this policy is as follows: as our classes fill, it is unfair for a member to reserve a 
spot and then not show up, while there is a waiting list of members who would 
gladly have taken that spot. We are limited to 10 students per class. If you reg-
ister for a class, you need to commit to actually attending that class. 

5. Please remember that members of WWCDTC are expected to volunteer: be 
a caller or a steward at a run-through; be a steward at a trial; be an assistant to 
an instructor; be an instructor; chair the annual picnic or banquet committee; 



FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 
First I apologize for not having this newsletter out a couple of weeks ago but when technology takes 
over there isn’t much you can do.  Anyway, here it is for the June/July period.  Hopefully things will 
go better in the comng months. 
 
The Club certainly hs been busy during the last part of May and June.  Thank yous go out to 
Meriann Munn for chairing and Barb Duren for secretaring the  UKC Agility trial on Memorial Day 
Weekend.   Then we come  up with the Scent Work Trials and Sue & Joe Kugel and Karla Niessing 
putting on this event.  After that the AKC Obedience and Rally Trials the end of the month 
Thanks to the crew who put on that event with 108 Rally entries for each trial on Friday and 60 plus 
obedience entries on Sunday for each trial.  Then we have the AKC Agility Trials chaired by Donna 
Schmitt happening as this is being written.  That is enough for a while. 
 
Plans are out there for improvements to the paqrking lot thanks to Mark getting bids and talking to 
contractors.  Final decisions on when it will take place are pending.  Stay tuned for that. 
 
We have a very interesting program coming  up at the meeting on July 26th.  Member Marty  Koenig 
will demo and talk about Mondior that the Belgian Malonois participate in.  So join us on the 26th.  
Also it is our annual ICE CREAM SOCIAL.   
 
 Lots of training is being done this summer in classes.  It’s great to see that so that dogs will be 
hopefully ready for the fall trials.   
 
Keep cool this summer and of course, keep your dog cool. 
 
Happy  Heeling—Joan 
 
NEWS FLASH—As I put the finishing touches on this newsletter, Sandy Flaaten who is at the Na-
tional Obedience Competition in Ohio called to say she and Dancer placed 7th in the Top 10.  Con-
gratulations Sandy. 

 

WHEN  IS AN OBEDIENCE DOG TRAINING CLUB NO LONGER AN  

OBEDIENCE TRAINING CLUB? 

 
“When it becomes a “Family”. 

As  you know I have been diagnosed with interstial lung disease  brought on by an unknown source.  It 

appears that after many tests the source could be Radon. 

 

It has been and will be a long healing process.  From the start of this journey and ongoing I have felt 

and continue to feel the outpouring of care from Western Waukesha County Dog Training Members 

through cards, prayers, flowers, meals, chocolates, towels, offers of assistance and even a pug statue 

which I could talk to while isolated. 

 

It is with heartfelt gratitude that special thanks go to Lisa Kutschera, Lisa Twitchell and Marlene Unke 

for taking over my Beginner Novice Class.   You are the best. 

 

An extra, extra heartfelt thank you goes to Barb Duren who  upon receipt of a phone call packed up her 

boys and moved into my house taking over not only daily house needs but vet cares.    

 

Carole Moser 



 

 





WELCOME 

NEW 

MEMBERS 

++++++++++++++ 

Susan Hefner 

And 

Lauren Bahr 

 

 BARK RIVER DOG CLUB 
UKC AGILITY TRIALS 

SEPTEMBER 3 & 4, 2022 
 

It’s that time again, the Fall  UKC Agility 
Trials.  Premiums are available on the 
website and at club.  Further information 
also will be emailed to members. 
 
Of course, help is needed to run these 
trials.  If available, contact Mariann Munn 
to volunteer.   
 
Mark y our calendars for that weekend. 

 UKC AGILITY  

PLAY DAY 

AUGUST 28, 2022 

12 NOON TO 3 P.M. 

 

Get your practice in for the trials on 

September 3 & 4. 

 

Entry forms will be available soon 


